
Newsletter - Friday 30th September 2022

Kia Ora Koutou Katoa,

In the blink of an eye, here we are again at the end of term 3!  There has been a great deal to
celebrate and be proud of around Greytown School, from the talents and skills of our students
that we have acknowledged throughout the term and also to the learning milestones that students
are reaching.  Every day over the last few weeks I have heard teachers excitedly talking about
students who have made progress in their learning.

I am sure you will have seen in the media the information about the funding model for schools
changing.  This affects the calculation of how the money we receive to run the school.  For us,
the amount is very similar to what we were receiving previously.  I want to acknowledge the
contribution that parents make through school donations.  It is often those extra things like art
supplies and sports equipment that are supported by the donations that you make.  Even if you
have not paid the full amount, it is still greatly appreciated by us.

It seems timely, in light of the terrible accident on Main Street this week, that we remind students
about road safety.  Of using the crossings wherever they can but also making sure to take an
extra look before crossing.  We have been monitoring the crossing activity at the Main Street
crossing beside Stella Bull Park and we do have a large number of students who cross there.
We are planning to put in place a “duty” at that crossing and would love some parent volunteers
to help us with this.  It would be one afternoon a week (or more if you would like) from 2:55-3:05
just to be on hand to help students navigate the crossing on the busy main road.  If you would be
willing to help us with this, please contact Neil Preston - npreston@greytown.school.nz.

In terms of the traffic around the School, it is also timely to remind families to ensure that you are
parking safely - i.e. not on yellow lines or across driveways.  The yellow lines are there to ensure
line of sight for our crossing users.

The other reminder is to dig out those sun hats as we head into term 4 being a compulsory hat
term here at school.  A further reminder that the hat needs to be a full-brimmed or bucket hat
rather than a cap or sun visor.  As with all uniform, we recommend that you name the hats so that
they can be returned if they fall off or get lost.

As promised, we have an outline of the dates and events for term 4.  It is a busy term - there is
no denying that!  There will be more details coming out about specific events so this is just to give
you some advance notice about the events that we have coming up.

“DREAMS COME IN A SIZE TOO BIG, SO THAT YOU CAN GROW INTO THEM!”
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Ngā Mihi Nui (warmest regards)
Mrs Paula Weston - Principal

Parent Helpers Wanted
Have we got any parents who would like to help run some food stalls or bake stalls on Pet day?
This would be a great opportunity to raise some money for our new Junior School Playground.
If you think you can help contact Megan at the office mwall@greytown.school.nz.

Term 4 calendar

Week 1 (17 October - 21 October) EPro8 for year 7&8 - Tuesday evening &
Wednesday during school day

Pet Day - Friday 21st - 12:30 finish - more
details to follow

Week 2 (24 October - 28 October) Labour Day - Monday
Life Education Bus arrives for 3 weeks
Stem/Eviroschools workshop - Thursday
27th

Week 3 (31 October - 4 November) Book Fair Week (more details to follow)
Book Character dress up day - Monday
31st October
BOT hui Tuesday 1st November
Y3-8 students attending Youth orchestra
concert - Kuranui - Thursday 3rd
November

Week 4 (7 November - 11 November) Year 7 Camp - Monday & Tuesday
School Athletics day - Thursday 10th
November

Week 5 (14 November - 18 November) Choir performing for community group -
exact date TBC

Week 6 (21 November - 25 November) Moving on Conference for Y8 students at
Kuranui college - Monday 21st November

Year 8 camp - Tuesday-Thursday
Sth Wairarapa Athletics day - Thursday

Year 6 camp - Thursday & Friday
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Week 7 (28 November - 2 December) Kōwhai sing along - Friday 2nd December

Week 8 (5 December - 9 December) BOT hui - Monday
Regional Athletics - Tuesday 6th December
Kauri EOTC event - Wednesday 7th
December
Year 5 Camp - Thursday & Friday
Kawaka Trip - Thursday 8th December

Week 9 (12 December - 15 December) Certificate and flashes assembly - Monday
& Tuesday
Reports home Wednesday 14th December
Leavers Dinner Wednesday 14th December
Last day of school - Thursday 15th
December - 12:00 finish
Final assembly 10 am Thursday 15th
December

Aims Games
In week 7 some of our year 8 boys Reuben,George,
Franklin and Sam went to the 2022 Zespri Aims Games.
The games took place in the Bay Of Plenty, spread over Te
Puke, Mount Maunganui, Tauranga and Papamoa. There
were over 10,000 kids competing, more than 320 schools
and 23 sports. Each of us competed in two sports. All of us
did tennis, Franklin and George did swimming, Reuben
competed in table tennis and Sam did mountain biking. We
all had an amazing time and some of our highlights were…
Reuben: “The caliber of the competition was more than I
had expected”
George: “The atmosphere of the games particularly the
open ceremony”
Franklin: “Getting lots of PBs in swimming!”
Sam: “Riding a new terrain”
So if you ever get the chance to compete in these games then take it from us… DO IT!!

Champion Miniball Team
Our Greytown 1 team took part in the final of the
Miniball competition against Martinborough in the
last couple of weeks.  It was a very exciting game
with Greytown winning in the end by 2 points with
a great whole team effort.
Thank you to all the parents of both Greytown
Teams for your wonderful support throughout the
session.
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School Contact Information

Phone 06 304 9007

Email office@greytown.school.nz
principal@greytown.school.nz

Website https://www.greytown.school.nz

Bank Acc 03 0609 0124353 00
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Last weekend a scooter like this went missing from
the school. It is a distinctive Rose Gold and quite
new. The owner would dearly like it returned.
If you know anything about it then please contact
the school.
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